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For the DDMF this meant that we could not carry out 
anything like our normal duties. We did adapt as best 
we could and for several week we were all trying to 
self teach different machine programming software, 

we setup help groups on Teams and had regular 
meetings. But really we needed to get back on campus 

as soon as we could.

Dan and I started a return to campus plan as you can 
imagine this was constantly evolving. But when the 

time came we were ready. After working very closely 
with Tim Jones (Departmental safety committee) and 
with the University Safety Office we were able to start 

our phased return.   

We are the lucky ones were able 
return to campus on the 1st July 
albeit as 2 separate teams this 

worked very well and we were able 
to start a recovery plan working 

through a priority work load.  

September we evolved our 
system to allow us all to come 
back as one team, this greatly 
improved our effectiveness.

We have all had a very different year 
than what we ever expected. 

²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƛƪŜ 
this!



One Man and his 
Machine

Congratulations to Kevin 
for the completion of the 
two LHCb hoods. This was 
a huge amount of work 
lasting almost 2 years
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Chamber for Atom Interferometry



Showcase

LHCb and Magis Parts
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Small selection of the 380 parts that we have produced 

for the DUNE Winding headassemblies


